
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 - S Callanan (A/Chairman), M Santoro, G Rudolph, E Scott (Cadet) 

Stewards conducted an inquiry into the reasons licensed trainer Mr. Travis Doudle had, at his 

premises, an unregistered product during a stable inspection conducted by the Stewards on 

Monday, 17 February 2020. 

 

Evidence was taken from Racing SA Compliance Assurance Officer / Stipendiary Steward, Mr. 

Andrew Hayles and also Mr. Doudle. 

 

After considering the evidence Mr. Doudle was charged under AR 252(1) in that he had, at his 

premises, during a stable inspection, on 17 February 2020, a substance that was not registered in 

accordance with applicable Commonwealth or State Legislation, that substance being Arsenocyl.  

 

Mr. Doudle pleaded guilty to the charge and was fined $300. In considering penalty Stewards had 

regard for the fact that his veterinary surgeon at the time had prescribed and provided him with 

the substance resulting in it being in his possession, his forthrightness during the inquiry, his plea 

of guilt and his clean record under this rule. 

 

Mr. Doudle was advised of his right of appeal. 
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